Dear Parents, Teachers, & Children of St. Edmy as the year 2023 comes to a close, I want to take this opportunity to sit back on the sands of time and thank God for the year that has been and for the wonderful lessons I learned from life! Thank you God for blessing our school Children, Teachers, Parents, Guardians, Admin Staff And the Support Staff. Thank you God for looking after the health of these ones. Thank you God for the education and life lessons learned. Thank you God for the criticisms and the praises. Thank you God for the negative gossips and the positive strokes. Thank you God for our vulnerabilities and our securities. Thank you God for the talented and gifted children. Thank you God for the children with special needs and abilities. Thank you God for making the school a happy place. Thank you God for reminding us we still have a long way to go. Thank you God for our inadequacies and short comings. Thank you God for our struggles and pains. Thank you God for people who irritate and shake us up out of our complacency and over confidence. Thank you God for our generous Parents who give willingly. Thank you God for our children who bring us joy and fun. Thank you God for our children who teach us lessons from life. Thank you God for our dedicated Teachers who care. Thank you for God for giving me the wisdom to lead. Thank you for Your Loving and Caring presence in our school. Thank you God for the plans you have for 2024. Amen.

I wish all our dear Parents, Teachers and Boys, A very Happy New Year and May God bless each one of you and your dear families! Br. Solomon Morris (3^{pt} December 2023)